
NCGC February General Meeting
February 3, 2022

**President: Chris Rogers
● Chris opened up the meeting at 11:04 and welcomed everyone
● Then turned it over to AnneMarie Ingraham who introduced the guest

speaker Suzanne Gilbert. She is the President of the Houston Rose Society
and gave a presentation on the types of roses for our area and new
varieties coming up this year

● Chris thanked the speaker for her presentation
● Chris reported that club member Nan Righter will be moving to Virginia;

Nan has been in charge of the Plant Shoppe, so we’ll need a
replacement

● The following club positions need to be filled:
○ Federation Rep
○ Plant Shoppe
○ Event Coordinator

**2nd VP Programs: Anne-Marie Ingham
● Anne-Marie reported our March 3 speaker will be Tricia Bradbury on Gifts

for the Gardener
● We will have a bus field trip to Shangri La in Orange on March 29
● Our EOY Luncheon will be May 5 at Ephesus Mediterranean Grill, cost $20

**Secretary: Cheryl Fawvor
● Cheryl mentioned that the minutes of the general meetings will soon be

on our website

**Treasury: Vikki Rogers
● Vikki reported that we have a beginning balance of $7,678.12, less

expenses of $1,381.54, plus deposits of 2,031.90 = $6,962.42

Fundraising: Bobbie Siegel
● The raffle prizes/door prizes were handed out

The Plant Sale: Jean Bays
● Jean gave an update on the plans for the annual Plant Sale, which will be

held on April 7, we will not have a usual general meeting that day
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● She mentioned that as we begin cutting plants back to place them in soil
to donate to the sale

Hospitality: Janet White
● Janet mentioned that our large coffee pot/urn has died and needs to be

replaced next year
● She also mentioned that Nan Righter donated her NCGC apron as a door

prize, Maryam Jerudasem won it

Membership/Directory: Laurel Gonzalez
● Laurel reported that we 21 in attendance today
● She is accepting 2022-23 membership fees
● She reported there will be 13 for lunch today after the meeting

Sunshine/Lunch Rep: Maddy Gardner
● Maddy mentioned that we’ll be having lunch at Adriatic Cafe

Horticulture: Doris Netto
● Doris discussed the various plants/flowers brought in for exhibit today by

Rachael Kelesoglou, Lynn Pyle and Cheryl Fawvor

Meeting was adjourned at 12:33PM
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